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District Newsletter BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING HIGHLIGHTS FOR OCTOBER 2023
Complete minutes can be found at www.fabiuspompey.org.

What’s Inside
Personnel Items:
•	 Approved the acceptance of the notification of resignation by Autumn Edwards as Custodial Worker I, effective 

October 6, 2023.
•	 Approved the appointment of Erin Rapp as School Nurse, effective October 4, 2023, as well as Attendance Officer in 

the Elementary School and School Nurse on the Committees for Special Education for the 2023-2024 school year.
•	 Approved student activity advisors in the Middle School-High School and Elementary School for the 2023-2024 

school year.
•	 Approved Rachael Stringer as a student teacher from SUNY Oswego, October 2 through December 7, 2023. 
•	 Approved the appointment of Michael Palmieri as Custodial Worker I, effective October 4, 2023.
•	 Approved the appointment of Angela Woods as School Bus Monitor/Attendant, effective October 4, 2023.
•	 Approved the appointment of Timothy Wilcox as Director of Physical Education.
•	 Approved the appointment of winter coaches for the 2023-2024 school year.
•	 Approved the following substitutes for the 2023-2024 school year: Denise McAndrew as Substitute Teacher 

(uncertified) and Substitute School Nurse; Carson Edwards as Substitute Custodial Worker.
•	 Approved volunteers for the 2023-2024 school year.
Business Items:
•	 Approved the 2022-2023 audit as prepared by D’Arcangelo & Co., LLP.
•	 Approved the corrective action plan in connection with the 2022-2023 audit.
•	 Approved the affiliation agreement with Le Moyne College for the 2023-2024 school year.
•	 Approved the affiliation agreement with SUNY Oswego for the 2023-2024 school year.
•	 Approved the practicum agreement with Ithaca College for the 2023-2024 school year.
•	 Approved the District-wide Safety Plan for the 2023-2024 school year.
•	 Approved the adoption of the SEQRA resolution for the Capital Project.
•	 Approved the adoption of the resolution for architect/engineering services for the Capital Project.
•	 Approved the adoption of the resolution to propose the Capital Project for public vote.
Information Items:
•	 Approved the Committee on Special Education student recommendations as presented.
•	 Approved the following field trips exceeding 50 miles: High School Earth Science students to Chimney Bluffs State 

Park, Wolcott, NY, October 13, 2023, using a school bus; Future Farmers of America to the National FFA Convention, 
Indianapolis, IN, October 29 through November 4, 2023, using a Tully CSD school bus; High School students to the 
NYSTEA Student Conference, Callicoon, NY, January 5-7, 2024, using a school bus.

•	 Approved the adoption of Board of Education policies and regulations.
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BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING SCHEDULE
Meetings are held in the High School Library at 6:30 p.m.

December 12, 2023
January 9, 2024
January 23, 2024
February 6, 2024
February 27, 2024

March 5, 2024
March 19, 2024

April 2, 2024
April 17, 2024
May 7, 2024
May 21, 2024
June 4, 2024
June 18, 2024

Dates, time and location are subject to change.
Please visit the District website for updates.

www. fabiuspompey.org

    BOARD OF EDUCATION               

						                     Term Expires
Mr. John Repak, President  (315-480-8248)		  6-30-25
Mr. Eric Exelby, Vice President  (315-683-9434)		  6-30-26
Dr. Denise Fresina DiRienzo  (315-374-0496)		  6-30-26
Mrs. Holly Frazee  (315-247-9522)				    6-30-25
Mr. William Heselden IV  (315-466-1548)			   6-30-24
Mr. Donald Neugebauer  (315-683-5331)			   6-30-24 
Mrs. Carlena Wallace  (315-683-5638)			   6-30-24

read the district newsletter online!
Visit the Fabius-Pompey website at www.fabiuspompey.org and find 

us at the bottom of the District flyout menu.

The article deadline for the
NEXT District Newsletter is DECEMBER 4.
Please email articles to jgasparini@fabiuspompey.org.

SCHOOL CENSUS
If you are a new resident of the Fabius-Pompey Central School 
District, please contact the District Office at (315) 683-5301 to 
provide census information for our records.

STUDENT PHOTOGRAPHS USED IN PUBLICATIONS
Throughout the school year, photographs of students may be 
taken for use in District publications or by the local media. If 
you do not wish to have your child photographed, please send 
a note to your child’s principal.

Emergency Closing of School
When circumstances require the emergency closing of school, 
the following television stations will broadcast the information: 
WSTM-TV (Channel 3); WTVH-TV (Channel 5); WIXT-TV 
(Channel 9); YNN (Channel 10). 
Please review with your children the details of the plan that 
you have established in the event there is an emergency early 
dismissal of school.
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FROM LLOYD L. PECK, ED.D.
SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLSFROM THE BOARD OF EDUCATION

Dear Parents, Guardians, Students, and Community Members,
As we approach the holiday season and the end of the calendar 
year, we have important updates to share with you regarding an 
upcoming Capital Project Vote and the overall success of our 
school.
On Tuesday, December 5, the District will hold a crucial Capital 
Project Vote. This vote will determine funding for much-needed 
improvements to our school infrastructure, ensuring a safer 
and more conducive learning environment for our students. 
We encourage all eligible voters to participate in this important 
decision. More information about the project and the voting 
process will be shared in the coming weeks.
As the days grow shorter and colder, we're getting ready to 
embrace the upcoming winter season. Our maintenance team has 
been hard at work preparing the school for the changing weather. 
Snow removal plans are in place, and the heating systems 
have been thoroughly inspected to keep our students warm and 
comfortable.
We're thrilled to report that students and staff are settling into 
their routines and developing a sense of comfort. Our dedicated 
teaching and administrative staff are working tirelessly to create a 
welcoming, engaging, and secure learning environment.
Our Universal Pre-Kindergarten program continues to thrive. We're 
pleased to report that UPK is running smoothly, and our youngest 
students are making fantastic progress. We owe a huge thank you 
to our talented UPK educators and the families who support their 
children's early education journey.
We value the active involvement of our community members in the 
school district. Here are a few ways you can stay connected and 
contribute:
•	 Attend public meetings to stay informed about the Capital 

Project and other school initiatives.
•	 Consider joining our parent-teacher group, the Association of 

Parents, Teachers and Students (A.P.T.S.), to participate in 
school events and community projects.

•	 Volunteer opportunities are always available. Your help is 
greatly appreciated.

Please note the following important dates:
•	 Tuesday, November 28: Capital Project Public Forum
•	 Tuesday, December 5: Capital Project Vote
•	 Monday, December 25, through Monday, January 1: Winter 

Break (School Closed)
For the latest updates, visit our school website at 
www.fabiuspompey.org. I encourage you to reach out to us with 
any questions, concerns, or suggestions.
Thank you for your continued support and involvement in the 
Fabius-Pompey community. Together, we can ensure a bright 
future for our students.
Warm regards,
Lloyd L. Peck, Ed.D.

Dear Fabius-Pompey Community, 
One of the responsibilities of the Board of Education is to ensure that 
our facilities stay in shape and meet the needs of our students and staff. 
During the last few years, we have been busy dealing with Covid and 
working through a change in district and school leadership. After working 
through these changes and paying off some past capital debt we are 
now ready to proceed with a new capital project. 
During the past year, the Fabius-Pompey Central School District has 
been working with SEI, an architectural design group, to complete a 
comprehensive study to assist the Board of Education with immediate 
and long-term facilities planning. We are required by the state to do a 
facility needs review like this every five years. As part of this review, 
the architectural group did a thorough study on building needs. To help 
with this review and prepare the report, SEI also met with the District 
leadership team, staff, maintenance department, and board facilities 
committee for input on our building needs and educational programming 
needs. A report was prepared with the suggested items to be included 
in the current capital project and items needed for future, long-term 
planning. During the past several months, the board facilities committee 
met with the architect, the District leadership team and staff. We 
carefully reviewed and discussed the proposed recommendations in 
the study. We prioritized the needs of the District, considering physical 
building needs along with items needed to enhance student education 
and learning. The last big project had a concentration of updates in the 
Elementary School. This time we have a concentration of facilities work 
in the Middle School-High School.  
This project consists of safety, maintenance and facility updates 
to keep our buildings in shape and to meet the educational needs 
of our students. Some of the project work for the buildings and 
site improvements along with student needs is identified below. To 
reduce the project cost the board decided to hold off on some of the 
architectural firm’s recommended updates. These updates will be 
included in a future capital project.  
This project includes:  
Elementary School:  
Security upgrades; including upgrades to support cameras. Maintenance 
upgrades; including water tank and parking lot repair. Athletic fields; 
work on the varsity, JV and modified ball fields, dugouts and fences.  
Middle School-High School:  
Security upgrades; including upgrades to support cameras and to 
update/replace the fire alarm and PA system. Maintenance upgrades; 
work on windows in the Middle School area. Asbestos abatement. 
Bathroom renovations to meet code. Water tank replacement. Replace 
rooftop heating ventilation/cooling units. Modifications and upgrades 
in the cafeteria. Replacement of high school gym floor. Renovate tech 
room and classroom areas to support STEAM educational programming. 
Athletic field; soccer field, lighting and bleachers. 
During November we held meetings with community groups to discuss 
the project and answer questions. A public presentation was held 
on Tuesday, November 28, at 6:00 p.m. in the Middle School-High 
School auditorium to discuss the project. If you were unable to attend 
the meeting and have questions, please feel free to contact any 
board member. You can also contact the district office and speak with 
Superintendent Dr. Joe Peck or with Dan Silky, Assistant Superintendent 
of Business Services. 
Financial Information: 
Total Project Cost: 						       $19,100,000 
Capital Reserves: 						       $405,000 
Estimated State Building Aid: 				     83.50% 
Cost to Taxpayers (after use of reserves and building aid):	  $4,400,000
Estimated Increase to Tax Rate Per Thousand of Your 
Assessed Taxable Home Value:  				     $0.97 
The Fabius-Pompey Board of Education is asking for your support at the 
December 5 vote so we can move forward with this project. 
Thank you for your time and support. 
Fabius-Pompey Central School District 
Board of Education
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MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY
1  Mozzarella sticks

Marinara
Fruit and Milk

4        Corn dogs
Carrots and dip
Fruit and milk

5        Spaghetti
and meat sauce

Green beans
Fruit and milk

6  Chicken nuggets
Corn

Fruit and milk

7           Pizza
Tossed salad
Fruit and milk

8  Fish patty on bun
Mac and cheese

Broccoli
Fruit and milk

11  Pizza crunchers
Marinara

Fruit and milk

12   Grilled chicken
breast on bun (MS-HS)
Grilled BBQ chicken

on bun (ES)
Corn

Fruit and milk

13 Hot ham and cheese
French fries

Fruit and milk

14         Pizza
Tossed salad
Fruit and milk

15 Shepherd’s Pie
(made with mashed

potatoes, ground beef
and mixed vegetables)

Fruit and milk

18 Cheeseburger or
Hamburger

Green beans
Fruit and milk

19 Chicken or cheese
Quesadilla (ES)
Taco (MS-HS)

Meat, cheese, lettuce, salsa
Fruit and milk

20 Christmas Dinner 21         Pizza
Tossed salad
Fruit and milk

22   Tomato soup
Grilled cheese sandwich

Fruit and milk

25 26 27 28 29

Monday - French toast or bagel
with cream cheese.
Tuesday - Bagel with cream cheese 
and sausage.
Wednesday - Breakfast pizza or
bagel with cream cheese.
Thursday - Pancakes and sausage 
(ES) or bagel with cream cheese and 
sausage.
Friday - English muffin with egg and 
ham or sausage and cheese or bagel 
with cream cheese.

Cereal, toast, fresh fruit and yogurt 
are available daily at ES and MS-HS. 

All breakfasts include
milk and juice. Students must 

take a fruit or vegetable.

Sandwiches available daily:
Peanut butter and jelly, tuna, ham, 

turkey, cheese and egg salad 
(subject to change)

Salad bar available daily at MS-HS
Hummus or legumes

Fresh fruit, vegetables and milk are 
available with lunch daily at

the ES and MS-HS.
Gluten-free options are

available daily.

LUNCH

For a complete meal, you must take a minimum of three items. One item must be a fruit or vegetable.

BREAKFAST MENU FOR
DECEMBER 2023

(subject to change)
Grades PreK-12    $1.55

Mrs. Marion Carr, Cafeteria Manager, can be reached at (315) 683-5327 or mcarr@fabiuspompey.org.

LUNCH MENU FOR DECEMBER 2023
(subject to change)

Grades PreK-5  $2.75  /  Grades 6-12  $2.85

ONLINE PAYMENT FOR LUNCH ACCOUNTS
Payments for lunch accounts can be made online at 
myschoolbucks.com. A student ID number is necessary to 
make a payment and can be obtained from the cafeteria.

STUDENT CHARGES
The District offers a variety of healthy, economical meals for all 
students. It is understood that there are times when a student 
will forget lunch money. If a student has a balance of three 
charges, parents will be contacted. Long-term circumstances 
can be addressed through the Free and Reduced Price School 
Meals/Milk program or a confidential meeting with a District 
administrator. If a student needs to charge, arrangements 
can be made through the cafeteria manager or a District 
administrator.

Milk  75₵

Snacks  75₵

Ice Cream  75₵

District Phone Numbers
Bus Garage.............................................................. (315) 683-5278

Committee on Special Education............................. (315) 683-5465

District/Business Office............................................. (315) 683-5301

District Office Fax..................................................... (315) 683-5827

Elementary School Fax............................................ (315) 683-5680

Elementary School Nurse......................................... (315) 683-5197

Elementary School Office......................................... (315) 683-5857

Middle School-High School Cafeteria....................... (315) 683-5327

Middle School-High School Fax............................... (315) 683-5569

Middle School-High School Guidance Office............ (315) 683-5460

Middle School-High School Nurse............................ (315) 683-5214

Middle School-High School Office............................ (315) 683-5811

H a p p y  H o l i d a y s !
D e c e m b e r  2 5  t h r o u g h  J a n u a r y  1  

N o  S c h o o l
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Señora Kelsey's Spanish classes just finished learning about Día 
de los Muertos and completed their own sugar skulls and ofrendas 
to honor people that have passed. Students did an amazing job! 
Eighth grade Spanish is just starting their family unit, and Spanish 
2 is finishing their unit on travel and will begin their unit on daily 
routine on November 13.

Spanish class NEWS
by Señora Kelsey, Spanish Teacher

Photos from Sra. Kelsey’s and Sr. Jackson’s classes.

MIDDLE SCHOOL-HIGH SCHOOL NEWS
Jason Martin, Principal

Welcome Everyone to the Month of November
at Fabius-Pompey Middle School-High School!

As we transition from the wonderful summer season to the vibrant colors of 
autumn, we want to express our heartfelt gratitude to all our students, families, 
staff, and the entire community. We appreciate the unwavering dedication and 
support you have shown.
As we embark on the 2023-2024 school year and dive into the month of 
November, it's clear that our students and staff have invested remarkable effort 
in various endeavors. These include after-school clubs, athletic programs, 
chorus and band performances, fine arts showcases, as well as our valued 
community volunteer and partnership initiatives.
We invite you to explore our latest updates and discover upcoming events 
at the Middle and High Schools as we extend warm wishes to all for a joyful 
November!

Building Updates
STEAM Academy - Career & Technical Education Business Program.
We have been working hard with the New York State Department of Education 
and have completed documentation for our Career & Technical Education 
Business Program application. If approved, Fabius-Pompey Central School 
District will have a fully accredited Career & Technical Education Business 
Program at the start of the 2024-2025 school year. This will give students 
the opportunity to earn a Career & Technical Education Business Program 
graduation credential through specially designed curriculum and work-based 
learning experiences in the business sector.  
Interfaith Works - Fabius-Pompey Middle School and H.W. Smith Pre-K 
through 8 School. Our guidance counseling team has teamed up with staff 
from H.W. Smith Pre-K through 8 School and Interfaith Works of CNY to provide 
Middle School students, grades 7th and 8th, from Fabius-Pompey and H.W. 
Smith opportunities for community-wide dialogue to explore and develop an 
understanding for each other’s culture.  
6th Grade W.I.N. Our 6th grade team has kicked off the 2023-2024 school 
year with W.I.N. (What I Need). W.I.N. is a student-centered, 30 minute, 
individualized academic support block for students. Students receive academic 
intervention in core content, homework help, and enrichment during the first 
period of their school day.
Fall Chorus Concert. Our Middle School-High School choral program 
presented their fall concert on Wednesday, November 1. Our 6th grade students 
performed “Things that Go Bump in the Night,” “Darkness Fell,” and “Moment 
of Truth.” Our 7th and 8th grade students performed “Double Double, Toil & 
Trouble,” “Rainstorm,” and “Lightning.” Our High School students performed 
“Si Si Ni Moja,” “Autumn,” “Journey to the Past,” and “Oye,” with a finale 
performance of “Roar” by our combined Middle School-High School choirs.
Fall Band Concert. Our Middle School-High School band program presented 
their fall concert on Wednesday, November 8. Our Middle School students 
performed “Invincible,” “Garden of the Black Rose,” “Ghost in the Machine,” and 
“Armed Forces on Parade.” Our High School students performed: “American 
Riversongs,” “Always United, Forever Strong,” and “The Stars and Stripes 
Forever.”
Parent-Teacher Conferences. We concluded our first marking period 
and began our second marking period, and we hosted our parent-teacher 
conferences on Monday, November 20, and Tuesday, November 21, from 
11:30 a.m. to 3:15 p.m. Families had the opportunity to meet with their child’s/
children’s teachers to get updates on their academic progress.
Middle School Student Council. Our Middle School student council hosted 
a food drive to raise goods for the Fabius-Pompey Outreach Program. Items 
donated included non-perishables and hygiene products. Each Middle School 
classroom housed a donation box to collect items. Items were cheduled for 
delivery to Outreach the week of November 20. 

Upcoming December Events
Middle School Musical

Friday, December 15, at 7 p.m. and
Saturday, December 16, at 2 p.m. 

Winter Break (No School for Students and Staff)
Monday, December 25, through Monday, January 1
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counseling office news
by Mrs. Barnum and Mr. Piorkowski, School Counselors

a.p.t.s. news
by Mrs. Schroeter, Corresponding Secretary

www.f-p-apts.org
Allison Haslam, President - president@f-p-apts.org

Gina Myers and Lori Kreilach, Co-Vice Presidents - vp@f-p-apts.org
David Soergel, Treasurer - treasurer@f-p-apts.org

Kelly Schroeter, Corresponding Secretary - correspond@f-p-apts.org
Kelly Kirkeby, Recording Secretary - secretary@f-p-apts.org

A huge thank you to everyone who participated in our Save Around 
fundraiser! It was very successful!
Upcoming fundraisers:
•	 Scholastic Bookfair -- November 27 through December 1
•	 Holiday Shop -- December 11 through 13
•	 Little Caesars Pizza -- Order December 18 through January 9; 

delivery is the week of January 29
Meeting dates are listed below. Meetings are at 6:30 p.m. on Zoom, with 
the final meeting being in person. All are welcome!
Meeting dates: December 5, 2023; January 16, 2024; February 13, 
2024; March 12, 2024; April 9, 2024; May 14, 2024; June 11, 2024 (in 
person).

CHECK OUT THE COUNSELING OFFICE WEBPAGE!
You’ll find information on upcoming events, SAT & ACT 

deadlines, college visits, scholarships and more.
FINANCIAL AID INFORMATION
Financial aid information is available on our website, Google Classroom, 
and the following sites:
•	 www.hesc.ny.gov 
         - tips/guidelines for FAFSA completion
         - NYS aid such as TAP and Excelsior programs
•	 www.fafsa.ed.gov
•	 www.finaid.org 
•	 www.salliemae.com 
SCHOLARSHIPS
Seniors should continue to search for outside scholarships. Some 
resources available are: 
•	 www.fastweb.com
•	 www.scholarships.com
•	 www.collegeboard.org
SENIORS  
Remember, we encourage seniors to complete all college applications 
by December break – SUNY applications even sooner. Green sheets 
and requests for transcripts, etc., should be received at least one week 
prior to any deadlines (early decision, early action). Remember to 
complete a green sheet for each application.
Seniors, check Google Classroom regularly for updates and information. 
Please bring copies of your college acceptances to the Counseling 
Office when you receive them.
TEST RESULTS 
Juniors will be reviewing their PSAT score reports with their counselors 
in early to mid-December.
Sophomores will review Pre-ACT results with their counselors in 
January.

music department NEWS
by Ms. Kasky, Instrumental Music Teacher

Area All-State News
The New York State School Music Association 
(NYSSMA) hosted the Junior High Area All-State 
festival on November 3 and 4 at Homer High 
School. Gavin Myers, clarinet, represented Fabius-
Pompey and performed in the band. The band was 
directed by Jackie Ellmauer, a guest conductor 
from SUNY Fredonia, and students performed 
“American Riversongs” by Pierre LaPlante, “The 
Great Locomotive Chase” by Robert W. Smith, “As 
Summer Was Just Beginning” by Larry Daehn, 
and “Amparito Roca” by Jaime Texidor. The band 
rehearsed on Friday night and Saturday morning, 
and the weekend culminated in a concert on 
Saturday afternoon. Congratulations to Gavin on 
this accomplishment!

Donuts With Santa
The Fabius-Pompey Bands are hosting a Donuts With Santa fundraiser 
on Saturday, December 16, from 9:00 a.m. to noon in the Middle School-
High School cafeteria. Tickets will include a donut and a beverage. 
Students will also have the opportunity to sit and take a picture with 
Santa and participate in other activities. Children must have a ticket to 
participate in the event. Ticket sale information will be forthcoming on 
ParentSquare.

Middle School Musical
Our Middle School musical Finding Nemo Junior will be performed on 
Friday, December 15, at 7:00 p.m. and Saturday, December 16, at 2:00 
p.m. Come join Nemo, Marlin, Dory and their delightful friends for a 
musical romp under the sea. Tickets will be available at the main office 
and online. We look forward to seeing you there!

Alison Miles Receives George N. Parks Award
On November 10-12, Mrs. Alison Miles was flown out to Indianapolis 
where she was presented the George N. Parks Award at Lucas Oil 
Stadium during the Bands of America Grand National Championships. 
This award was presented by the National Association for Music 
Education and Music for All. The yearly recipient of this award “must 
have a collaborative spirit, dedication to knowing the students as 
people, perseverance and enthusiasm, and an ability to instill qualities 
in students beyond musical achievement.” Mrs. Miles was praised by 
NAfME for her advocacy for equitable music education for every student, 
including those in small rural school districts such as F-P. We feel 
fortunate to have such an amazing music educator in our community 
and are so proud that she is receiving the national recognition that she 
deserves.
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F-P Sports Boosters NEWS
by Mrs. Clarkson, Secretary

Website: www.fpsportsboosters.org
Email: FPSportsBoosters@outlook.com

On Facebook @ Fabius-Pompey Sports Boosters
Ben Neadom, President - Erin Markey Clarkson, Secretary - John Feeney, Treasurer

The Fabius-Pompey Outreach Food Pantry is located at the Fabius 
Community Center, Main Street, Fabius. The Food Pantry is open 
3 to 6 p.m. on the following Thursdays: December 14 & 28. In an 
emergency call (315) 677-3590.
The Food Pantry at the Delphi Falls United Church is open 10 a.m. 
to noon on the following Saturdays: December 2, 16 & 30.
To donate unopened, unexpired food items, look for bins at local 
churches and Post Offices. Our mailing address is Fabius-Pompey 
Outreach, P.O. Box 251, Pompey, NY 13138.
Please visit our website at www.fpoutreach.org for information and 
updates. Thank you!

Rides for medical appointments are available to those residing in 
the Towns of Delphi Falls, Fabius, LaFayette, Pompey and Tully. If 
you are unable to drive or arrange transportation, call FISH (Friends 
in Service Here) at (315) 696-8659. Volunteers drive 9 a.m. to 4 p.m., 
Tuesday and Thursday. Call at least three days prior to your scheduled 
medical appointment.
All are welcome to the Town of Pompey Tree Lighting at the Pompey 
Town Hall on Sunday, December 3, at 2:00 p.m. There will be snacks, 
crafts and a visit by Santa Claus!
Wreaths Across America will be held at the Pompey Hill Cemetery 
on Saturday, December 16, at 1:00 p.m. This event is to remember 
the fallen, honor those who serve and teach our children the value 
of freedom. There will be a brief ceremony followed by the laying 
of wreaths on Veterans’ graves. Wreaths can be sponsored for $17 
each. Please visit https://wreathsacrossamerica.org/pages/177182 for 
information. Community members are welcome to sponsor wreaths, 
join the ceremony and/or volunteer to help lay wreaths.
The F-P Hall of Fame is putting together a book on the History of 
Fabius and Fabius-Pompey Sports. We are looking for any old news 
clippings on League and Sectional championships or any kind of history-
worthy articles. If you have any we can borrow to put in the book, please 
contact Ben Neadom at (315) 440-0840 or benhoof10@aol.com. All 
material will be returned.

COMMUNITY NEWS

Fabius-Pompey Central School District
Athletic Hall of Fame

The Fabius-Pompey Central School District is working toward inducting 
athletes, coaches, teams and individuals to the Fabius-Pompey Central 
School District Athletic Hall of Fame. The purpose is to motivate current 
athletes, connect the past to the present and develop pride in the rich 
traditions of Fabius-Pompey Athletics. In addition, the Hall of Fame will 
recognize and honor the accomplishments of athletes, teams, coaches 
and individuals who continually strived for excellence during their time 
here at F-P.
Athletic Hall of Fame induction ceremonies are held annually. Athletes, 
coaches and other individuals will be inducted in even years (2024, 
2026, 2028), and teams will be inducted in odd years (2025, 2027, 
2029). An induction ceremony will be held every spring.
The Hall of Fame committee is seeking nominations for consideration for 
future inductees. Nomination forms can be found on the Fabius-Pompey 
website at www.fabiuspompey.org under Athletics. Nominations are due 
no later than February 1 for inductions for the current year. Please send 
completed forms to:

Timothy Wilcox, Physical Education Department
Fabius-Pompey Central School District

1211 Mill Street
Fabius, NY 13063

Or email form to twilcox@fabiuspompey.org

OUR MISSION. To support Fabius-Pompey’s sports programs by 
providing equipment, tools and opportunities that might not otherwise be 
available from the school district. 

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL OF OUR FALL ATHLETES
ON GREAT SEASONS!

WAYS TO SUPPORT SPORTS BOOSTERS:
•	 Volunteer to work at the concession stand during our winter sports 

events (basketball, volleyball and wrestling) or donate candy, chips 
or drinks for the stand. Sign-up sheets will be posted on our website 
soon.

•	 Purchase an engraved paver to add to the patio in front of the 
concession stand. A terrific way to commemorate a special 
event or student athlete and support Sports Boosters! Visit www.
fpsportsboosters.org for an order form.

NEW MEMBERS NEEDED. Fabius-Pompey Sports Boosters is looking 
for new members. Please consider giving your time for this worthy 
cause. We hold one short meeting each month during the school year, 
and you may help out as much or as little as you would like. In particular, 
we have an immediate need for a new webmaster to update and 
maintain the www.fpsportsboosters.org website. We will also be looking 
for a new Treasurer beginning early Summer 2024. Questions? Reach 
us at our email, website or Facebook addresses above.
OUR NEXT MEETING WILL BE IN MID-DECEMBER. Check our 
website or Facebook page for the date and time.

Middle school and high school yearbooks are 
on sale now!

Visit www.jostens.com to place your order.
Select the prompts for Fabius-Pompey

and Middle School or High School.

The deadline to order is February 14.
Middle School yearbooks are $25.00.

High School yearbooks are $60.00 until January 26.
January 27 through February 14, they are $65.00.

Seniors:
**Please place your orders after January 1.**

WHEN YOUR CHILD WILL BE ABSENT FROM SCHOOL,
or will be arriving late,

please call or email the Health Office.
Fabius-Pompey Middle School-High School

Grades 6 through 12
(315) 683-5214

pfeeney@fabiuspompey.org
rlangey@fabiuspompey.org

Fabius-Pompey Elementary School
Grades Pre-K through 5

(315) 683-5197
erapp@fabiuspompey.org

Elementary Parents:
Please use PickUp Patrol to manage your

child’s late arrivals, absences and early dismissals.
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fabius pompey outreach
Neighbors Helping Neighbors

Our Mission
Fabius Pompey Outreach is a non-profit, 
ecumenical organization that has been 
assisting families and individuals living in the 
Fabius-Pompey School District since 1988.
Supported by area churches, and staffed 
by community volunteers, Fabius Pompey 
Outreach is able to lend a helping hand 
to many local families every month. We 
can assist people with food, clothing, 
transportation, referrals to social service 
agencies and more. We serve all age 
groups, and all our services are free 
and strictly confidential. If you or a 
friend would benefit from our services, 
please contact us at (315) 677-3590.

About the Food Pantries
The Fabius Pompey Outreach operates two 
food pantry locations:

Fabius Food Pantry
Located in the Fabius Community Center

7786 Main Street, Fabius
Open Alternate Thursdays

3:00 to 6:00 p.m.
Delphi Falls Food Pantry

Located in the Delphi Falls United Church
2190 Oran Delphi Road, Delphi

Open Alternate Saturdays
10:00 a.m. to Noon

For details or more information
call (315) 677-3590

Services Available
Fabius-Pompey Outreach will help local 
families with:
•	 Emergency food any time
•	 Backpacks with school supplies
•	 Emergency help with energy, housing 

and medical expenses
•	 Home repair assistance
•	 Sneakers and shoes
•	 Coats, snowpants and boots
•	 Referrals to social service agencies
•	 Holiday baskets for Thanksgiving, 

Christmas and Easter

Contact Information
If we can help you in some way, please call 
the Fabius Pompey Outreach at (315) 677-
3590. 
Our website: https://www.fpoutreach.org/
Or check out our Facebook page at:
https://www.facebook.com/fpoutreach/

Mailing address:
	 Fabius Pompey Outreach
	 P.O. Box 251
	 Pompey, NY 13138

Fabius-Pompey Outreach is affiliated with 
the Food Bank of Central New York and 
the Interreligious Food Consortium and 
works in tandem with all local churches.

How You Can Help
There are several ways for you to help us 
help our neighbors. Financial contributions 
and donations of food and personal hygiene 
items are always welcome. Canned or 
boxed foods, deodorant, soap, shampoo 
and toothpaste are common needs.
Money donated by our community stays in 
this community to meet the needs of our 
neighbors. Your monetary donations are tax 
deductible.
You can also support our fundraising events 
and the local organizations that bolster our 
efforts:
•	 Annual Geranium Sale
•	 Food Bank of Central New York
Monetary donations can be made payable 
to:

Fabius Pompey Outreach
P.O. Box 251
Pompey, NY 13138

Our sincere thanks for all of 
your generous donations.

2023 TEFAP Eligibility Income Guidelines* 
Based on Annual Incomes  

Household Size  Income  
1 $32,805 
2 $44,370 
3 $55,935 
4 $67,500 
5 $79,065 
6 $90,630 
7 $102,195 

For Each Additional Person 
Add:  

$11,565 

 

Please post for the calendar year 2023 

2023 TEFAP Eligibility Income Guidelines
Based on Annual Income


